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MEETING on 16  July (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 30              Issue  No; 2   16 July 2019

 

 

ROSEVILLE CHASE ROTARY FUN RUN
Sunday 21st July 2019

Register & Info @ www.rosevillechaserotaryfunrun.org.au

10KM FUN RUN
Starts 8.00am

5KM FUN RUN & WALK
Starts 8.10am

2KM FAMILY WALK
Starts 8.15am

Another Rotary Community Project

Castle Cove Park
Holly St, Castle Cove

REGISTER ONLINE

FUN RUN BRIEFING, DUTIES, JOBS AND ROLES.
In Mike Harrowell’s absence Neil Howie will conduct the session at tonights 
meeting to finalise peoples availability to undertake the duties and roles allocated 
to them in Mike and Neil’s recent email and finalise planning for the day.
There are some decisions to be made and jobs to be done before the Fun Run;
• whether there is a BBQ or not
• Jobs to be done, or materials to be collected before Fun Run day.
Please refer to the attachment to Neil’s latest email for details and advise Mike 
and copy Neil, if you can assist ASAP. Please see Page 4 & 5 for more details.

MARILYN KENNEY - From ROMAC will also address the Meeting. (Page 5)
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT

 

The last meeting was the change over meeting where I 
summarised the past year and indicated what we could be 
doing in this year.

  Avis and myself were awarded with Paul Harris Fellows. 
Avis was for his service to the for three years as 
Attendance Officer, in what can be a very demanding job.

  Peter Lefmann was awarded the President’s award for 
his 12 years on the board and as secretary.  Peter Lewis 
was awarded the Bob Clarke Quiet Achievers award for 
the way he quietly but effectively carried out his work in 

the community and for his assistance to Neil Howie with the fund raising for the 
headcoil.

Presentations were also made to John Hartley and Norm Gibson.

The next meeting will be the last before the fun run and will be an opportunity to 
finalise the preparations.
There will also be a speaker from ROMAC. 

Don’t forget to let Neil  know whether you can help with the duties you have been 
allocated for the fun run. We need nearly all the members to run the fun run.  

We will be setting up the roster for the first 6 months of 2020 soon. If you would 
like to be allocated a meeting for a particular speaker please let us know. There 
will be a meeting allocated to the foundation and a meeting for the essay and  
public speaking competitions.

I will be away until the end of July during which time Neil will be acting as  
president .

All members please note that I will have no phone or email except at the start and 
end of the trip, also possibly in the middle. So  no wake up emails.

PP Richard Greeen

President 2019/2020
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Advise  Attendance Officer, Peter McKeown, on 
0407 948 788 or email petermckeown8@bigpond.com 
before 8.00 am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
Any special dietary requirements, you or your guests, also advise Peter.

Date Meeting Program Introduction and 
Vote of Thanks

16 July Fun Run Briefing and update
Marilyn Kenney - ROMAC

PP Neil Howie

13 August Dallas Booth - Royal Commission into 
Financial Services

Allan Farrar

27 August DG Kalma McLellan - Official Club Visit
SHORE MUNA presentations

President Richard 
Green

LAST MEETING - 25 JUNE  2019

      
   28 July  PP Ian FRASER

   9 August PP John HARTLEY
   15 August PP Nick BROOKE
   30 August PP Peter McKEOWN

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 24 Attendance Percentage 62.50%

Members Present 15 Make-ups 0

Apologies 9 Guests Attending 6

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 10

Guest Speaker 0 Visiting Rotarians 2

BIRTHDAYS - JULY  and AUGUST 2019

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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MATTERS TO BE FINALISED FOR FUN RUN

Tonight Neil Howie, in Mike Harrowell’s absence, will be seeking to finalise a 
number of matters required on days before the fun run, for the successful running 
of the Fun Run next Sunday, 21 July. Some of these jobs and roles may have 
been sorted by now, however they are listed for both allocation and confirmation.

Following is a status report from Neil Howie.

Subject to availability of BBQ’s and whether it will be feasible to run it, with a bit of 
tweaking we should be able to fill all the spots. 

If you have confirmed that you are coming, please check your job on the 
circulated sheet prepared from the responses.  Some of the jobs have been 
re-allocated. Some of you were not on the original list.

A decision has not yet been made on the BBQ as this depends on sourcing 2 
BBQ’s and predicting a profit on that activity. 

We may have help from Chatswood Rotary for some of the unallocated jobs but 
that will not be needed if we don’t BBQ.

Please let me know if you can do any of Mike’s list of jobs before the Run day:-

In addition members/partners/friends are required to assist with any of  the 
following jobs before the Run day:(Where the role has been agreed already is 
shown in red - to be confirmed as still OK on the night)

1. Before close of business Friday 19th July – collect 140 traffic cones from   
 Willoughby Council Depot Gibbs St, and deliver to Mike’s home at 183   
 Deepwater Road (heavy and bulky) 

2. Before close of business Friday 19th July collect EFTPOS machine from   
 bank ( Peter Lefmann has this in hand)

3. Friday 19th July Open Holly St Oval gate to allow access for mobile toilet   
 delivery, be on site to correctly locate toilets and ensue they are shut    
 with plastic ties. 

4. Friday 19th July collect PA system from Microhire Artarmon, the generator  
 from Coates Penshurst St Willoughby, 
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5. Saturday 20th July purchase fruit (not oranges supplied by a sponsor)   
 drinks and BBQ food if required. ( Sue Ward for fruit ).

6. Saturday 20th July 4.30pm at Holly St Oval for handing out Marshall   
 equipment, assisting with loading the equipment into the shed. 

7. We need 12 tables for registration, water, BBQ. ( Roseville Public School   
 are supplying but we will need to collect on Saturday afternoon and return   
 on Sunday morning)

Roles on Fun Run day. In the schedule circulated by Neil’s email, the “Yes”and 
“No “ responses mean that you are  coming to do the job allocated or not coming.
This column also includes notes as to various action to  address substitutes for the 
jobs, clarify responses etc. If you are in a column  with a “?”,  could you let me and  
Mike know whether you are coming and happy to do the job allocated? 

At our meeting on Tuesday 16 July, we will go through any particular points as to 
what still needs to be done and answer any queries you may have.
Don’t forget that Mike is unable to attend the meeting but will be at the Fun Run.

Feel free to contact me or Mike before the meeting if you think that will  help.

Neil Howie  0419 699 996   email; neilhowie@bigpond.com

GUEST SPEAKER - MARILYN KENNEY
 District 9685 Chair, ROMAC
Tonight Marilyn Kenney, the District 9685 ROMAC Chair will be giving a 
presentation on ROMAC. 

ROMAC provides surgical treatment for children in Australia and New Zealand 
from developing countries from our Pacific Region in the form of life giving and/or 
dignity restoring surgery not accessible to them in their home country.

Her presentation explains:
    “What is ROMAC” including a little bit of history
    How patients are sourced and where they come from
    Types of illnesses treated
    Budget and costs of treatment
    Who “owns” ROMAC and how Rotary Clubs and Rotarians can help.
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;
Sunday 1 September; Chatswood

NEXT MEETING - 16 AUGUST 2019
DALLAS BOOTH

Dallas is Chief Executive Officer at the National Insurance Brokers Association 
of Australia.  The Association followed the Royal Commission very closely, and 
made a submission to the Royal Commissioner in relation to insurance broking.

The main role of the Association is to represent the interests of insurance brokers 
to governments, Members of Parliament, ASIC and other agencies.  Dallas has 
been in this role for 8 years.

Prior to NIBA, Dallas ran the James Hardie asbestos compensation trust for a 
number of years, worked on behalf of insurance companies at the Insurance 
Council of Australia, and worked in the NSW Government overseeing compulsory 
third party insurance.  Prior to that he was a policy adviser to a number of NSW 
Attorneys General.

Dallas is admitted as a barrister at law in NSW, although he is not a practising 
lawyer.  He is a Fellow of the Australian Institute of Company Directors.

In the presentation, Dallas will provide an overview of the background to the 
Royal Commission into Misconduct in Banking and Financial Services, the 
key findings of the Royal Commissions, and observations on what the Royal 
Commission means for banks, insurance companies, and financial advisers in the 
future.

CONDOLENCES - PP PETER LEWIS
The condolences and sympathy of the members and partners are extended to PP 
Peter Lewis and Chris, and their extended family, on the recent sad passing of 
Peter’s aged mother in England.
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SOME HIGHLIGHTS AND PHOTOS FROM THE CHANGE 
OVER DINNER ON 9 JULY 2019.

Left; 
President 2018/2019 Richard Green 
presented his annual report on the activities, 
involvement and achievements of the Club 
during his year as President, to the applause 
of the members, partners and guests.

Right; 
DG Kalma McLellan presents  
President for 2019/2020, 
Richard Green with his 
President’s lapel badge.

Right.
President 2019/2020 
Richard Green presented 
his report on the “Year 
Ahead” and his plans and 
aspirations for the club 
and its  involvement and 
contributions during the 
coming year.
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Above.
President Richard Green introduces the Board Members for 2019/2020.
From left to right. President Richard Green; PP Neil Howie, Rotary Foundation 
Director and Funding Chairman; PP Greg Muldoon, Youth Service Director; PP 
Arthur Marshall, Secretary; PP John Hartley, Treasurer; David Brand, Club 
Administration and Membership Director; PP Peter Lewis, Vocational Service, 
Community Service and International Service Director.

PP Neil Howie and PP Greg Muldoon are Vice-Presidents for the year.
The Year Ahead
In his address for the year ahead, President Richard indicated that his Board, the 
Club would;

• Plan for a full program for the year, similar to 2018/2019
• Seek an International Program, and meet its commitment to assist the 

Northbridge Rotary Club in the East Timor Water & Sanitation project
• Participate with Chatswood Rotary in a fund raising golf day in October at the 

Pymble Golf Club.
• Continue running the Bunnings BBQ’s at Chatswood and Belrose when 

allocated dates by Bunnings.
• Budget for $17,000 as a commitment to Youth Service and the Rotary 

Foundation.
• Organise restaurant and other social events throughout the year.
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Attendance, Guests and Partners.
Whilst members attending was 15, total attendance of 33 for the night was 
boosted by the number of partners and guests attending.

It was pleasing to see partners including Anna Green, Chris Lewis, Di Fraser, Pam 
Campbell, Ro Symons, Janette Kay, Ann Muldoon, Di Brown, Merry Howie and 
Elfreda Marshall in attendance.

 Also welcome to the meeting were DG Kemla McLellan, Peter and Gloria 
Allen (1st East Roseville Scouts), Michael and Carol Hambrook, Tony Basten 
(Chatswood Rotary Club), Judy and Christopher (former member and AGM guru) 
McCulloch.
President’s Award - 2018/2019 - Peter Lefmann
Peter had 12 consecutive years as Secretary of the Club in addition to being the 
chief organiser for the Bunning’s BBQs, and was rcognised for his Rotary service 
with the Presient’s Award for 2018/2019.

Peter was not able to be present at the Change Over Dinner and will be presented 
with his award on 16 July 2019.

Bob Clarke Quiet Achiever Award 2018/2019 - PP Peter 
Lewis.
It was a pleasure to have Gail Clarke attend our Change Over Dinner and very 
fitting for Gail (pictured below) to present this Award to PP Peter Lewis for his 
contribution to community service and fund raising.
.
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John Hartley and Party Time Hire.
The long and generous support by John and Party Time Hire (which has now 
been closed), with the provision of BBQs, equipment, tables supplies etc, and the 
storage and transport of these for many years for our Bunning’s BBQs and events, 
was recognised by the club with a presentation to John of  a suitably engraved 
spatula by President Richard Green.

Thanks John and Party Time Hire for your generous support.

Recently married - Di Brown and David Brand
Those present at the Meeting were delighted to be able to personally congratulate 
Di and David on their recent marriage and wish them a long happy and enjoyable 
life together..

President Richard Green presented Di and David (below) with a congratulatory 
card signed by members of the Club
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Paul Harris Fellow and Sapphire Pin Awards
President Richard Green - Sapphire Pin
District Governor Kalma McLellan presented President for 2018/2019 
Richard Green (photo below)  with a PHF Sapphire Pin in recognition 
of his commitment to the Club during his year as President and, 

among other things, his contribution to the creation and construction of the Echo 
Park picnic facilities and the Malga Avenue, Roseville Chase playground.

Rotarian Avis Manoukian - Paul Harris Fellow
Avis Manoukian was recognised with a Paul Harris Fellow, for his 3 consecutive 
years in the never quiet, demanding, changing role of Attendance Officer. (below)
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PP Norm Gibson and the Ron Tacchi Award.
About Ron Tacchi and the Award
Background
• Ron Tacchi was first introduced to RYLA by his mentor, Walter Dickman,   
 the grandfather of the speaking industry. Walter was a benefactor to many   
 community groups and charities. He regularly donated his time and    
 expertise to support Rotary activities and specifically the      
 RYLA Program. Walter introduce Ron as his associate and assistant in late   
 1970, and gradually phased himself out as Ron became more active.

• By the early 1980’s Ron was regularly invited to the annual program either   
 as a workshop leader in communication skills and/or to speak at the    
 graduation gala dinner.

• Over the years Ron made many friends within Rotary and continued to   
 communicate with many of the Rotary RYLA graduates.

• Ron, through his exposure with RYLA, was invited to work with countless   
 Rotary Clubs in the District, primarily to promote young achievers and   
 conduct communication seminars.

• Ron’s passion for helping young people to achieve their full potential and   
 develop their communication skills springs from the support he received as   
 a school boy and as a young man starting out in the business world.

• Ron appreciated that the continuation of RYLA is an important contribution   
 to extending these opportunities to outstanding young leaders in our    
 community.

   Why the “Ron Tacchi Award”?
• Ron was an honorary member of the Rotary Club of Roseville Chase for   
 many years.

• Sadly Ron passed away from leukaemia on 25 February 2010.

• The Rotary Club of Roseville Chase sought to do something worthwhile in   
 Ron’s memory, and agreed to sponsor the “Ron Tacchi Award” at RYLA.

Ron was a close long time friend of Norm, and for many years Norm generously 
provided the Award at annual RYLA events, without  acknowledgement or 
recompense.

Knowing of Norms fondness for a “fine red” it was with thanks and appreciation 
from the club and all members and partners, that a bottle of Penfold Grange 
would sit proudly on Norm’s bar or in his wine cellar.
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Left. 
PDG PP Greg Muldoon 
speaking about Ron Tacchi 
and the Ron Tacchi Award, 
and paying tribute to the 
generousity of PP Norm 
Gibson.

Right. 
Greg Muldoon presents 
Norm with the gift of 
appreciation from the 
Club, members and 
partners for his support 
of the RYLA Ron Tacchi 
Award.

Left.
Norm Gibson with his gift 
of appreciation - a prized 
bottle of Penfold Grange.
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DO YOUR EYES PLAY TRICKS ON YOU

Do you see 2 Mexican in this
 picture.

How many ladies are in this photo

This is the latest RBT device.
Turn it upside down - what do you see 

then
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AMAZING  GRACE

As a bagpiper, I play many gigs. Recently I was asked by a funeral director to 
play at a graveside service for a homeless man. He had no family or friends, so 
the service was to be at a pauper’s cemetery in the Corryong back country. 

As I was not familiar with the backwoods, I got lost and, being a typical man, I 
didn’t stop for directions.
 
I finally arrived over an hour late and saw that the funeral bloke had evidently 
gone and the hearse was nowhere in sight. There were only the diggers and 
crew left and they were eating lunch. I felt badly and apologized to the men for 
being late. 
  
I went to the side of the grave and looked down and the vault lid was already in 
place and earth covered most of it. I didn’t know what else to do, so I started to 
play. The workers put down their lunches and began to gather around. I played 
out my heart and soul for this man with no family and friends. I played like I’ve 
never played before for this poor, homeless man. And as I played ‘Amazing 
Grace,’ the workers began to weep. They wept, I wept, we all wept together. 

When I finished I packed up my bagpipes and started for my car. Though my 
head hung low, my heart was full. 

As I opened the door to my car, I heard one of the workers say, 
“I ain’t never seen nothin’ like that before and I’ve been putting in septic tanks for 
twenty years.”

Apparently I was still lost...

LONGEST PLACE NAME IN ENGLISH SPEAKING 
COUNTRY

Llanfairpwllgwyngyllgogerychwyrndrobwllllantysiliogogogoch , pronounced 
(llan-vire-pooll-guin-gill-go-ger-u-queern-drob-ooll-llandus-ilio-gogo-goch), 
usually shortened to Llanfair-pwll or Llanfairpwllgwyngyll, is a Welsh word that 
translates roughly as “St Mary’s Church in the Hollow of the White Hazel near a 
Rapid Whirlpool and the Church of St. Tysilio near the Red Cave”.

The Town is a small, quiet town on the Island of Anglesey off the northwest coast 
of North Wales, famous for having the longest place name in an English-speaking 
country. Apart from its name it is similar to other nearby villages.
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ALERTS TO THREATS IN EUROPE 
From JOHN CLEESE - British writer, actor and tall person

The English are feeling the pinch in relation to recent events in Syria and have 
therefore raised their security level from “Miffed” to “Peeved.” Soon, though, 
security levels may be raised yet again to “Irritated” or even “A Bit Cross.” The 
English have not been “A Bit Cross” since the blitz in 1940 when tea supplies 
nearly ran out.

Terrorists have been re-categorized from “Tiresome” to “A Bloody Nuisance.” The 
last time the British issued a “Bloody Nuisance” warning level was in 1588, when 
threatened by the Spanish Armada.

The Scots have raised their threat level from “Pissed Off” to “Let’s get the 
Bastards.” They don’t have any other levels. This is the reason they have been 
used on the front line of the British army for the last 300 years.

The French government announced yesterday that it has raised its terror alert 
level from “Run” to “Hide.” The only two higher levels in France are “Collaborate” 
and “Surrender.” The rise was precipitated by a recent fire that destroyed Frances 
white flag factory, effectively paralyzing the country’s military capability.

Italy has increased the alert level from “Shout Loudly and Excitedly” to “Elaborate 
Military Posturing.” Two more levels remain: “Ineffective Combat Operations” and 
“Change Sides.”

The Germans have increased their alert state from “Disdainful Arrogance” to 
“Dress in Uniform and Sing Marching Songs.” They also have two higher levels: 
“Invade a Neighbour” and “Lose.”

Belgians, on the other hand, are all on holiday as usual; the only threat they are 
worried about is NATO pulling out of Brussels.

The Spanish are all excited to see their new submarines ready to deploy. These 
beautifully designed subs have glass bottoms so the new Spanish navy can get a 
really good look at the old Spanish navy.

Australia , meanwhile, has raised its security level from “No worries” to “She’ll 
be right, Mate.” Two more escalation levels remain: “Crikey! I think we’ll need to 
cancel the barbie this weekend!” and “The barbie is cancelled.” So far no situation 
has ever warranted use of the last final escalation level.
Regards,
John Cleese ,
And as a final thought - Greece is collapsing, the Iranians are getting aggressive,
and Rome is in disarray. Welcome back to 430 BC.
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COMMITTEES
2019-2020

Club Administration  Director;  David Brand
 Program Manager   Allan Farrar
 Public Relations   PP Ross Symons
 Social     Chairman; Allan Farrar, 
      Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson.

Vocational, Community  Director;  PP Peter Lewis
& International Service PP Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Di Wilkinson
      Peter Lefmann.   
   

Youth Service   Director;  PDG,  PP Greg Muldoon
               PP Ian Fraser,  PP Ian Robertson, Sue Ward, 
      Avis Manoukian.
 

Rotary Foundation &  Director;  PP Neil Howie
Funding      Mike Harrowell, PP Malcolm Pilcher, PP Cliff Garrett,    
      PP John Hartley , Ian Garrard.     
 

Membership    Director;  David Brand
      
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard; Sue Ward, Allan Farrar.

Attendance Officer  PP Peter McKeown.

Bulletin Editor   PP Ross Symons.

Risk Management  Allan Farrar.

Working With Children
Policy
Club Verification Officers  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chairman  Diana Wilkinson
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MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB

Our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary storage of our Graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by
Clarke Murphy Printing
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